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EACP Committee

From: Membership Admin <hanahighwayregulation@gmail.com>
Sent: Friday, October 04, 2019 2:54 PM
To: Mayors.Office@co.maui.hi.us; Deidre Tegarden; mayors.office@mauicounty.gov; 

budget.office@mauicounty.gov
Cc: parks.dept@mauicounty.gov; environmental.mgmt@mauicounty.gov; finance@mauicounty.gov; 

public.transit@mauicounty.gov; crs@mpd.net; fire.dept@mauicounty.gov; Shane M. Sinenci; EACP 
Committee

Subject: Hāna Visitor Safety Expert Project
Attachments: Road to Hana VSE summary intro pg 1.pdf

Categories: Waiting for action

I wanted to extend gratitude for the County's assistance thus far in the process of curating solutions for East 
Maui issues relating to tourism.  
 
On Friday, April 26th Kay Fukumoto indicated that there was discussion on adding our project to the budget 
which resulted in a $200k line item designated as "Hana Highway Visitor Education" (FY20 Grants and 
Disbursements for Visitor Industry). Project Summary and Introduction as page 1 attached for reference.  
 
We submitted our Road to Hana Visitor Safety Expert Project grant narrative and the accompanying itemized 
budget to the OED office. Fay and Tina provided us with their suggested edits to the language, those edits 
have been made and our final submitted. We have secured a fiscal sponsor to receipt the grant however they 
are not in the position to bankroll another project at this time. Terryl has indicated that the reimbursement 
policy was created because of incidents in which the County had been owed money by providing funds up 
front. Based on the short performance period of four months for our project and with our fiscal sponsor's prior 
experiences with the variable payment history of the State of Hawaii in relation to reimbursement grants, they 
are in need of funds a forehand in order to facilitate fiscal sponsorship of our project.  
 
Our intended fiscal sponsor has managed over $3 million dollars in grants over the past ten years and can 
provide reputable references on their financial history and sound processes of regranting to communities. We 
have opted to align with this particular fiscal agent as they are managing a similar destination stewardship plan 
for the Big Sur area, a community that parallels our tourism issues here in East Maui. They will be a key asset 
in economic self-sufficiency past the project's completion date.  
 
I am requesting assistance and oversight from your respective departments on exempting our line item from 
the OED grant reimbursement stipulation. I believe our funds were not intended to be a traditional OED grant 
but rather available to a trusted fiscal agent to fully gear this short term project for successful fulfillment.  I 
appreciate your help in working with Kay Fukumoto to produce a solution so we may expedite 
the administrative process and indeed meet our November 15th project start date. 
 
These funds are crucial in implementing resolve for the state of emergency we continue to endure along the 
Hāna Highway. Without mediation, the threats continue to cause damages, fatalities, losses and suffering of 
such character and magnitude that it affects the health, welfare and living conditions of a substantial number of 
persons. This continued lack of action also affects the economy, and is such a nature as to warrant prompt 
assistance from the County and State.  
 
Mahalo, 
Napua Hueu 
Hāna Highway Regulation 
808-321-425  




